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Northrepps Aerodrome New Year Message
Hello one and all

I have been writing  monthly newsletters off and on since the Club started back in 1985. This year,I decided to take a break as,not least,it was getting harder to find something different. I think I've got my ‘mojo’ back and plan to start again next month….
So,what's happened over the last twelve months? Quite a lot really
The main changes have come from the CAA with some pretty big changes to Aircrew Licensing and Medicals both current and in the pipeline. Many of these from EASA to get in line with the rest of Europe. Another big change came in the aftermath of Shoreham which has sadly seen the demise of many small Airshows and major changes to others and there are yet more changes on the way for next year. The CAA also put the fees up by an average of 250%,many believe in the hope that the Airshow Industry would shut down…. The Airshow Association is working hard behind the scenes to try and make the shows safer but also less costly and simpler to apply for. They also hope to get a new set of rules set down on paper rather than the CAA make rules up for different shows thus avoiding situations like the Farnborough event where many foreign  Air Force Teams could do a full display whereas our Red Arrows were restricted to level fly pasts…
Another big change will come with the new radio frequencies(and new costly radios) which,at the moment,seems to be on hold for a while…
It seems that both new and used aircraft sales are up,not least with the new generation types that use the Rotax/Jabiru engines whereas  the old heavy gas guzzlers are going out of fashion. The CAA is also allowing more older types to come off the main register to transfer to a Permit run by the LAA. Many of Permit Types  will also shortly be cleared to fly IFR and at Night….a huge step forward.
Training and movements across the UK is also on the up and we've noticed this too.
Club changes: 

The Model Flying Club has had a good year and have made improvements to their site and no tables have been blown away by large helicopters this year…. Their membership is steady with some older members retiring but some youngsters taking their place. Even some of our ‘full size’ members have taken up the sport. They now don't use the the runway but stick to their parallel one and usually have a ‘spotter’ out weekends if you need to use 15/33.
The Paramotor boys have also had a good year but we are cutting the numbers down as one or two cannot stick to the rules and early in the year we were sadly still getting complaints from Southrepps….
The Aero Club has seen a busy year but Bumfluff didn't renew his Instructors Rating as now he works in the tower at Norwich on shift work and often the weather wouldn't play with his down time so he couldn't make plans or keep any continuity with the students.
Several members have changed their aircraft and one or two have moved on or given up. The hangars are currently full and we continue to turn trade away. I think 2 members slightly redesigned their aircraft during the year,one here and one at his home strip. There have also been several changes at Ludham including the C42 moving on and a nice Eurofox moving in. ‘OC’ has moved here and changed hands. Felthorpe has also been busy and now has a new management committee and with several aircraft recently arrived,I gather they are looking at more hangarage.
Our CFI is still instructing on both his flexwing and the Thruster although the weather has not been helpful of late.
We continue to make improvements although the container burning out meant building a new block earlier than planned. The old container is in the yard bund and in the spring,we plan to clean it up,tidy up the paintwork and use it for storage. The new build will just contain ladies,gents and a disabled loo along with a shower room. Smiffy has designed and built it himself.
We have had to slightly increase membership charges as our costs have gone up and some improvements to the site required using outside contractors. We continue to look at ways of raising income and at the end of 2017, our landing fees will go up for ’18.  We still are the cheapest flying club,as far as I know,across E.Anglia and we also have the cheapest hangarage….
Our Fly-in dates are now arranged for the coming year and should go up on the website by new year. It will also go to the flying press.
A new event this year takes place in June this coming year at Gt.Yarmouth with a 4 day Air Festival(15-18 June)
The Display Acts for Cromer Carnival have yet to be confirmed but think there may be some surprises this year….
We are also hosting a Fly-in for the NNAC, the Norfolk and Norwich Aero Club,which sadly folded in the 90’s but it would've been their 90th anniversary this year. It started at Mousehold Heath before moving to Swanton Morley and also had a branch at Norwich Airport. My late Uncle was a founder member but was also asked to leave soon after as he kept breaking the rules…there will be several members from the 70’s till it closed coming either by road or air and indeed we have at least 3 members who were members there back in the hazy,crazy days of summer.
The first newsletter will be out in around the second week of January then monthly….
Hope you all had a very happy and healthy Xmas and that Santa bought you loads of goodies and the team wish you all a very happy,healthy,safe and prosperous New Year.
Don't forget….if you've not paid your subs yet,they are now due

Happy Landings and just remember clouds are like a box of chocolates and some have hard centres…..
Chris
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